Odd Fellows Sierra Recreation Association Home of W. C. Patterson

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 P.M. by Wm. Greeno, President.

The following Board members were present; Wyn. Greeno, Wm. McClintock, Herman Wood, Claude Buck and W. C. Patterson.

The minutes of the meeting November 8th were read and approved as read.

COMMITTEE REPORTS: Bro. Buck reported that J. Gibson had purchased the numbers that are to be placed on each cabin. The secretary read the draft of a letter that he proposed to send to the membership in regards to membership and guest cards and it was approved for mailing. Wm. Greeno has had the Guest Cards printed and they are now in the hands of the Secretary.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None.

NEW BUSINESS: A communication was received from the Manteca Junior Lodge requesting the use of the Recreation Hall on Feb. 3, 1962. This request was granted. A similar request was received from the Livermore Methodist Youth Fellowship for the Week-end of January 26, 27 and 28, 1962. This request was also granted. A communication was received from the Episopal Young Churchmen of St. Bartholomer's Church of Livermore for the week-end of January 27th and 28th. As this date had already been reserved, the Secretary was instructed to write kinem and inform them of this fact suggest that they select another date. A discussion was held regarding loaning keys to the Hall to those groups who have reservations. It was decided that this would not be a good practice and that either one of the Board members or Mr. Kelley be authorized to admit them. The Secretary was instructed to write to the Stockton Hall Association and to Bro. Hugh Clark in regards to our annual meeting Feb. 21, 1962.

The next meeting will be held at nthe home of Claude Buck on January 19, 1962.

Respectfully submitted in F.L. and T.

W. C. Patterson, Secty. -Treas.